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732.
Ms H Weber (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether her department has fulfilled its quota of employing 2% persons with disabilities in accordance with the Employment Equity Act, Act 55 of 1998; if not, (a) why not and (b) what percentage of her department’s staff comprises persons with disabilities;

(2) whether she will take any steps to address this shortfall; if not, why not; if so, (a) what steps and (b) when will it be addressed?
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REPLY:

(1)
The Department has not fulfilled the 2% target for persons with disability. 
(1)(a)
The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has had to contend with a serious labour market challenge in recruiting people with mission critical skills.  Given the shortage of these skills in the general population, the challenge has been more pronounced where persons with disabilities are concerned.  Thus far, persons with disabilities have been able to access a very limited number of occupations in the Department.

(1)(b)
Persons with disability account for 0,22% of the Department’s workforce.

(2)
The Department recently established a new Directorate to focus on the Disability and Gender mainstreaming functions.  The newly established Directorate has just finalised the process of appointing a middle manager to lead the Disability function, the person is due to start in June 2007.  

(2)(a)
The Disability strategy that is currently being drafted in line with Integrated National Disability Strategy (INDS) will ensure that:  


(i)
the Department promotes and implements barrier-free recruitment and selection, 
thereby eliminating barriers facing potential recruits and existing employees in the 
Department;


(ii)
persons with disabilities are considered when designing programmes, technological 
applications and physical environments;


(iii)
the Department strengthens its partnership with the disability community to build the 
capacity needed for successful policy and programme development and 
implementation.
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(2)(b)
It is envisaged that the strategy will be finalised by July 2007. 


The Department has already engaged the Disabled Students’ Organisation based at the Tshwane University of Technology to ensure that the future intake of the internship programme includes a significant number of disabled persons.  The next intake into the internship programme will be in April 2008 and in terms of the framework that has been developed and agreed to by the partners, 2% will be made up of disabled persons.  The internship programme is one major avenue for entrance into some of the hitherto inaccessible technical positions in the Department.  Within a three year timeframe, the Department expects not only to meet the 2% target but to have exceeded it.

